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Staying safe over the summer

Sun safety
It’s important to stay safe when spending long periods of time outside in the sun.

Use sun cream - at least SPF30+. Look for how many stars is on the bottle - this
tells you how safe it is for UVA exposure. Four stars is the minimum protection
recommended
If you get sunburn, you should apply soothing after sun cream or spray like aloe
vera. Stay out of the sun until all signs of redness have gone. Always seek
medical help if you feel unwell or your skin swells badly or blisters
Wear a hat and sunglasses
Stay hydrated - drink plenty of water
Take breaks in the shade, especially between 11am and 3pm

Safety at the beach
You should never swim in the sea alone
Watch out for tides and currents - they can catch you off guard
Don’t dive into unknown water
Look for the information signs when you get to the beach
Always respect marine life
Take all rubbish home with you



Electric scooters: what are the facts?
It is against the law to use a privately owned e-scooter on public roads,
pavement and cycle lanes
E-scooters are classified as motor vehicles. You must have a driving license to
use an e-scooter
E-scooters must have motor insurance
Illegal use of a private e-scooter can result in possible fines, points on a driving
license and the e-scooter being seized by the police

Online safety
Never share personal information with anyone online
Check your privacy settings
Think before you post
Delete and block anyone who you do not wish to speak to or anyone who
makes you uncomfortable
Report anything that makes you feel uncomfortable - NSPCC
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/ and CEOP - https://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-
centre/

Anti-social behaviour
This is behaviour in the community that causes harassment, alarm or distress to
another person
Be a good person and show your best self to others

The Cranbourne Food Pantry
The Food Pantry will remain open throughout the summer
holidays - every Thursday from 11.15am to 12.15pm.  We know
the holidays can be a difficult time for many families, so please
do come down and take what you need.
When you enter the school site, please turn right at the car
park and follow the pathway towards the green gates. There
will be members of staff in the pantry ready to assist you, but
the main Reception will be closed.



Shout - text 85258
Samaritans - 116123
Papyrus - 0800 068 4141
Young Minds - text YM to 85258
Self Harm Support Hub -  https://www.selfharmsupporthubhants.org.uk/support-for-parents-carers-and-
guardians/
Chat Health - Text 07507 332160 (11-19) or 07507 332417 (parents and carers)
Kooth - https://www.kooth.com/
NHS 111
If someone is at immediate risk of harm and you need urgent help, call 999
We have lots of additional resources listed on our website - https://www.cranbourne.hants.sch.uk/the-
lighthouse

If you need support over the summer 
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